MINUTES OF THE Regular SCHOOL BOARD MEETING OF THE SCHOOL BOARD OF INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 721 SCOTT, RICE LE SUEUR COUNTIES, NEW PRAGUE, MINNESOTA 56071

  September 27, 2010
 6:30  pm.
Central Education Campus Board  Room
CALL TO ORDER

 Chairperson Walerius called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
ROLL CALL

Roll was taken with board member Havlicek absent.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
PUBLIC COMMENTARY/OPEN FORUM
Mandy McWilliams, a Lonsdale parent with three children in the district and strong supporter of the Eagle View Elementary School, expressed her concern on the change in boundaries for the elementary buildings.  Board member Pint responded by saying that Open Enrollment is a state mandated process.  The district has chosen not to close open enrollment and is also not able to remove open enrolled students.  By changing the student configuration in the buildings, the district will have space in all of its schools for the next six to seven years.
Lindsay Goltz, a Lonsdale parent requested additional information on the proposed boundary changes.  She was informed that there has been no board decision made, that the process is still in the sub-committee for discussion and that early next month a survey will be sent to parents of students that could be affected.
Jason Carlson also addressed the board on the boundary issue.  He questioned why only the Open Enrollment students from Montgomery/Lonsdale and Lakeville could not be bussed to another building.  Response to his questions included the cost of running two separate bus routes in the same area which in effect would increase transportation costs.  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
 Chairperson Walerius called for any changes, additions or deletions to the agenda.  The Superintendent’s Contract was removed from the consent agenda for further discussion, a request to add land acquisition to the closed session, and a typographical error was corrected to read Levy 2010 payable 2011 which is in the action items for approval.  Motion by Robischon and seconded by Walerius to approve the amended agenda.  Motion carried 6/0.
CONSENT AGENDA
Motion was made by Pint and seconded by Brooks to approve items on the consent agenda.  Motion carried 6/0.
REPORTS
 Enrollment Update was given by Director of Business Services and Operations Director.  The current enrollment count for student is stable at 3743 students which will also reflect changes in the budget for the current school year.
Levy Report:  Business Services Director, Sandy Linn, reported on the budget adjustments that were made to the previous year’s budget and also the changes made to the current budget to reflect the increase in students.  She informed the board that the approval of the maximum levy and certification of the final levy will be on the agenda at the December 13th school board meeting. Truth in Taxation information will also be presented at the December presentation.

Energy Grant:  Tim Rybak, Operations Director informed the board of the six applications that were submitted to the state.  Two of the six were granted for the maximum dollar amount of $150.000.  Using grant money and also district funds that have been held in reserve, installation of new boilers at the high school and a new steam boiler system in the CEC building.  All removed equipment will be repurposed and recycled.  A gain of about 12% in energy savings will allow the district to re-coop their investment in seven to nine years.

BOARD UPDATES
Policy:  Boundary discussion and policies affecting the process are being reviewed.
MRVSEC/Carver/Scott Education Cooperative:  Superintendent Havlicek filled in for Board Member Havlicek stating the both business manager and director positions are on a shared basis between the two cooperatives.
Negotiations:  Principals Contract has been approved and the clerical have reached a tentative agreement.  
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES


Good News:  Raven Streams received free pizzas from Dominoes during the pre-school workshop days.  Holy Trinity Church again donated school supplies to Raven Stream.  Family Fun Night was held with over 400 hot dogs served. Eight members of the Raven Stream Staff attended a leadership conference on Response To Intervention.  Raven Stream has begun the process to become a school of excellence.  The Boys Basketball team attended a camp in Wisconsin and received high praise for the maturity and roll model.  Eagle View teachers have met and planned how to meet the needs of their students.  Renee Meyer will once again train 5th graders in becoming members of the Peace Patrol. Gretchen Morrison has completed her murals at Eagle View.  Local Car Dealership owner, Mark Swelland has donated gopher tickets for the student body.  The Superintendent’s Advisory Board has roused interest in the community with several people requesting to become members.  Craig Menozzi has been named to the Federal Advocacy Committee which is responsible for establishing communication with Minnesota’s eight congresspersons and senators.  There will be no cost to the school district for this position.
RECOMMENDED FOR ACTION

· Approval for Preliminary Levy 2010 pay 2011:  Motion was made by Reed and seconded by Brooks to approve the preliminary levy.  Motion carried 6/0.
· Approval of donation to High School gym (Dittberner):  Resolution was read and a motion was made by Dvorak and seconded by Walerius to approve the donation made by the Boys Basketball Association, the Girls Basketball Association and Community Education for adjustable ball nets at the high school.  Roll call was taken with all members voting in favor.  Resolution approved 6/0 with Havlicek absent.
· Approval of donation to Falcon Ridge Elementary (Wilson):  Resolution was read and a motion was made by Reed and seconded by Walerius to accept a donation from ING for $2000 to purchase art supplies to construct soup bowls that will be used for auction and proceeds to be forwarded to the local food shelf.  Roll call vote was taken with all members voting to approve.  Resolution approved 6/0 with Havlicek absent.
· Approval of Cross Country Ski Team Cooperative Agreement:  Motion was made by Reed and seconded by Robischon to approve the cooperative agreement with Prior Lake for Cross Country Skiing.  Motion carried 5/1 with Pint voting no and Havlicek absent.
· Approval to raise GPA for National Honor Society, High Honor Students, Academic Letter:  Motion was made by Robischon and seconded Brooks to approve the raise in GPA beginning with the current freshman class.  Motion carried 6/0.
· Approve application Minnesota State Facility Energy Grant:  Motion was made by Pint and seconded by Robischon to approve the application for energy grant.  Motion carried 6/0.
Board Member Reed requested time to address the board on boundaries for the Elementary Schools. 

CLOSED SESSION 
· For purposes of land acquisition
· For purposes of contract negotiations 
Motion was made by Reed and seconded by Brooks to enter into closed session after a brief recess.  Meeting recessed at 7:26 and reconvened in closed session at 7:41.
ADJOURNMENT 
Motion was made and seconded to reopen and adjourn the meeting at 8:43 pm.

Summary of Regular School Board Meeting September 27, 2010.  Meeting was called to order with board member Havlicek absent. Several parents from the Eagle View Elementary School addressed the board with their concerns regarding the attendance boundary change. Changes were made to the agenda and the agenda and consent agenda were approved.  Board received a report on enrollment, levy 2010 payable in 2011 and energy grant.  Subcommittee reports and a superintendent report was made.  In action the board approved the Preliminary Levy 2010 pay 2011.  The final levy will be approved at the December 13th meeting along with the Truth in Taxation. Resolutions were read approving the donation of adjustable baskets at the high school and a grant for an arts program at Falcon Ridge.  The cooperative agreement for cross country skiing with Prior Lake was approved.   The board approved the increase in GPA for participation in various activities.  The increase will affect the current freshman class. Also approved was the Minnesota State Facility Energy Grant.
